
PLYMOUTH COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 

MEETING  

  

October 1, 2020  

 

 

A regular meeting of the Plymouth County Commissioners was called to order at 6:05 p.m. at 

the County of Plymouth Administration Building, 44 Obery Street, Plymouth, MA. Present 

were Chairman Daniel A. Pallotta, Commissioner Sandra Wright and Commissioner Gregory 

M. Hanley. Chairman Pallotta called for the Pledge of Allegiance.   

 

Also, in attendance were Treasurer Thomas O’Brien, County Administrator Frank Basler and 

Executive Assistant Nancy O'Rourke.  

 

Vote Meeting Minutes – September 24, 2020 

Commissioner Wright made a motion to approve the meeting minutes of September 24, 2020. 

Commissioner Hanley seconded.  

Vote: The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Vote to accept and approve CPS Form: 

Lynn Reynolds return from FMLA 9/23/20 

Commissioner Wright made a motion to accept and approve the personnel status form listed. 

Commissioner Hanley seconded. 

Vote: The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Vote to accept and approve payroll voucher 

Commissioner Wright made a motion to approve payroll voucher as recommended by the 

Treasurer.  Commissioner Hanley seconded.  

Vote: The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Vote to accept and approve vendor vouchers 

Commissioner Wright made a motion to approve vendor vouchers as recommended by the 

Treasurer.  Commissioner Hanley seconded.  

Vote: The motion passed unanimously. 

 

CARES Act: distribution votes 

Commissioner Hanley made a motion to approve reimbursements in the amount of 

$165,002.44 to the Town of Carver. Commissioner Wright seconded. 

Vote: The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Commissioner Hanley made a motion to approve reimbursements in the amount of 

$116,361.38 to the Town of Middleborough.  Commissioner Wright seconded.  

Vote: The motion passed unanimously. 



Commissioner Hanley made a motion to approve reimbursements in the amount of $33,602.20 

to the Town of Rochester.  Commissioner Wright seconded. 

Vote: The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Commissioner Hanley made a motion to approve reimbursements in the amount of $6,171.65 

to the Town of Rockland.  Commissioner Wright seconded. 

Vote: The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Commissioner Hanley made a motion to approve reimbursements in the amount of $3,215.84      

to the Town of Rockland.  Commissioner Wright seconded. 

Vote: The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Commissioner Hanley made a motion to approve reimbursements in the amount of $32,057.53 

to the Town of Whitman.  Commissioner Wright seconded. 

Vote: The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Treasurer O’Brien reports currently 113 applications have been received for reimbursement 

and approximately 58 have been processed.   

 

Administrator’s Report 

Byrne Grant  

Administrator Basler presented letters of congratulations for the Commissioners signatures 

for 2020 Byrne Grant awards to the Towns of Wareham and Plymouth and the City of 

Brockton.   

 

New Business 

Commissioner Wright briefed the board on recent discussion with various Plymouth County 

Police Chief’s regarding the Gun Range.   

 

The next meeting will be held Thursday, October 8, 2020 at 8:00 a.m. 

 

 

At 6:40 p.m. the meeting adjourned. 

 

 

Documents and/or exhibits 

• Meeting Minutes-September 24, 2020 

• Congratulatory letters-Byrne Grant  

 

 

 

          Respectfully submitted, 

          Nancy O'Rourke 

          Executive Assistant 


